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ORDER

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED

On March 8, 2006, Wantel, Inc., d/b/a ComspanUSA (Wantel)
filed an application with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission)
requesting designation as a federal eligible telecommunications carrier (ETC) in the
Bandon wire center. After discussion with Staff, Wantel revised parts of the initial
application and submitted an amended application on June 30, 2006.

Wantel seeks ETC designation primarily to enable it to apply for support
from the Oregon Universal Service Fund (OUSF). Federal ETC status is a prerequisite to
state ETC status and eligibility for OUSF support. The Commission has designated
Wantel as an Oregon ETC for OUSF purposes where Wantel is also a federal ETC
(Roseburg, Sutherlin and Winston). A description of the filing and its procedural history
is contained in the Staff Report, attached as Appendix A, and incorporated by reference.

Once the Commission designates Wantel a federal ETC in Bandon,
Wantel will file a separate application for Oregon ETC status in that wire center. Wantel
also seeks federal ETC status so that it can participate in the federal low-income
assistance program (Lifeline/Link Up) and its Oregon corollary, the Oregon
Telecommunications Assistance Program (OTAP), for customers in Bandon. Staff
recommends that the Commission grant Wantel’s request to be designated as a federal
ETC in the Bandon wire center.

At its Public Meeting on December 19, 2006, the Commission adopted
Staff's recommendation and approved Wantel’s application for designation as an ETC in
the Bandon wire center.
















